
A Night For Conversation  Julia  Audition Side 

 

    JULIA 
I'm talking about breaking the cycle.  
 
    WILLIAM 
What cycle?  
 
    JULIA 
I'm breaking the cycle William. I will not bring my children 
up in a house without love. Where they think it's OK to hit 
their beloved until they bleed.  
 
    WILLIAM 
What do you mean 'my children'?  
 
    JULIA 
I mean Diana. I won't have Diana feeling afraid of you the 
way I do.  
 
    WILLIAM 
What's the rest of it?  
 
    JULIA 
I won't have our daughter feel like she needs to cry under 
her blanket so she can sleep at night. I don't want her to be 
afraid of her father! I won't bring her up that way.  
 
    WILLIAM 
What's the rest of it, Julia? What are you not telling me?  
 
    JULIA 
I won't bring any other kids into the world that way.  
I won't bring them up in a house without love. I won't raise 
my daughter to be afraid of men, and I won't raise a son who 
beats other women.  
 
    WILLIAM 
A son?  
 
    JULIA 
I'm finished William. We're finished.  
 
    WILLIAM 
What?  
 
    JULIA 
I'm leaving you, William. I'm taking Diana, and the soul 
growing inside me, and we're leaving.  
 
    WILLIAM 
No you're not.  
 
    JULIA 
I'm having an operation, and I'm leaving you behind.  
 
    WILLIAM 
No, you're not!  
 
     JULIA 
This is what it takes. I have to do something extreme so 
that this mess will stop. I wish I had the strength before, 
but I didn't. But when I was late, and after I saw the 
doctor, who asked me about the bruises on my back at the 
same time he told me the news…I was terrified. Terrified of 
what it would mean if you didn't stop. I need you to stop. 
But I see now that you can't. It's part of who you are. I 
don't know why I couldn't see it before. It started small. 
But now I can see it. You'll never change. It's strange what 
a person can get used to.  
 



A Night For Conversation  William Audition Side 

 

    WILLIAM 
I’m home! 
 
    JULIA 
Hi dear.  How was your day? 
 
    WILLIAM 
Frustrating. I’m not gonna’ lie. 
 
    JULIA 
I’m sorry to hear that.  Want a beer?  Want to tell me about 
it? 
 
    WILLIAM 
That’d be great. 
 
    JULIA 
(Heading to the kitchen for a beer) Is the new project 
giving you trouble? 
 
    WILLIAM 
I’ll tell you what’s giving me trouble.  That bitch Brienne. 
 
    JULIA 
Oh. 
 
    WILLIAM 
Yes “oh”.  She probably just needs to get laid. (Julia hands 
him the beer) If some guy could see past her ugly face and 
total lack of personality, maybe she’d be able to get some 
and wouldn’t have to take out all of her frustration on the 
rest of us. The guys and I were joking about pulling straws 
to see who has to bend her over her desk and realign her. 
 
    JULIA 
Please don’t talk like that. 
 
    WILLIAM 
Really?  Really?  I tell you I’ve had a frustrating day, and 
the guys and I were just talking, but you can’t just listen 
to me for 5 minutes without griping about something? 
 
    JULIA 
I just don’t like that kind of talk 
 
    WILLIAM 
Well, I don’t like this kind of talk. I’d like you to just 
be on my side and listen, OK?  I work hard to afford this 
home, this nice home you get to stay in, and all you can do 
is ride me the moment I come in the door? 
 



A Night For Conversation  Frank  Audition Side 

 

   
    FRANK 
I prefer to stand for now, thank you.  I like to be ready 
for a situation. 
 

    JULIA 
Yes, I suppose you would want that.  May I ask you 
something? 
 

    FRANK 
Sure.  This is your dime. 
 

    JULIA 
Why do you do this work? 
 

    FRANK 
Well, I sorta fell into it you could say.  And I’m good at 
it.  And I like to help people. 
 

    JULIA 
Help people? 
 

    FRANK 
Yes, that’s right.  Help people.  I assist with cleaning up 
sticky situations.  The truth is, the ones that call me 
aren’t bad people.  Bad people don’t have to call me.  No; 
it’s the good ones who need help - who feel trapped, 
usually.  They’re the ones that call me. 
 

    JULIA 
Really? 
 

    FRANK 
You sound surprised. 
 

    JULIA 
I am, I guess.  I would think the people that call the likes 
of you... (realizing what she said, she tries to find other 
words to continue). 
 

    FRANK 
Ma’am, the people that call me are the ones like you. 
 

    JULIA 
Oh, I suppose they would be. 
 

    FRANK 
I've heard many stories. Bad ones. Situations no one would 
want to find themselves in. And lost, too. I help a lot of 
people who seem to have lost their way. Only they haven't. 
They're just too close to see it. They haven't gotten lost 
at all. They were steered that way. Steered away from the 
nice life they deserve. Steered by someone they thought they 
could trust, usually.  
 

    JULIA 
Whoa.  Well, that does sound about right. 
 

    FRANK 
It’s almost time.  Your husband come in this door? 
Well, go into the other room and turn on the light. And turn 
this one off.  



A Night For Conversation  Kathy  Audition Side 

 

   
JULIA and her friend KATHY are scrapbooking on the kitchen 
table. 
 
    KATHY 
Do you have any Blue?  I want to cut out some balloons. 
 
    WILLIAM 
I’m home! Why, hello Kathy.  How are you, hon’?   
 
    KATHY 
I’m good, thank you. 
We had a surprise birthday party for Timmy last weekend, and 
Julia was just helping me memorialize it. 
 
    WILLIAM 
Isn’t that sweet.  I don’t want to scare you away, but it’s 
time for you to clean all this up. 
 
    KATHY 
Oh that’s fine.  We were only going to work on this for 
another hour, anyway.  I’ll go pick up the kids and bring 
little Diana home so Julia can clean this up. 
 
    WILLIAM 
Well, I hope you will.  You come back now, you here?  And 
say hi to Tim & Jr. for me, won’t you? 
 
    KATHY  
I will. (TO JULIA) Now, don’t be a stranger, girl.  Let’s 
talk soon. 
 



A Night For Conversation  William and Frank  Audition Side 

 

This page will be used in callbacks (along with the other 
pages).  For this audition: Do NOT, under any circumstance, 
touch your fellow actor. 
 
    WILLIAM 
What?  What’s going on here?  Julia?  Why am I tied to this 
chair? 
 

    FRANK 
Technically, you’re not. 
 

    WILLIAM 
What?  Who the hell are you?  I’m not what? 
 

    FRANK 
Let’s see here... my name is Frank. I’m the one who kicked 
your ass...and technically you’re not tied to that chair.  
You are taped to it. 
 

    WILLIAM 
What the fu… (FRANK hits him in the back of the head) 
 

    FRANK 
Rule number 1: watch your language.  You’re in the presence 
of a lady. 
 

    WILLIAM 
A lady?  Julia, what’s going on here?  Untie me. 
 

    FRANK (AFTER HITTING    
 WILLIAM IN THE BACK OF THE HEAD AGAIN) 
I said you’re not tied.  You have a problem listening, 
William. 
 

    WILLIAM 
Right.  Julia, darling, why am I taped to this chair? 
 

    WILLIAM 
You can talk to me.  You don’t need to ti.. tape me to a 
chair to talk to me. 
 

 

    WILLIAM 
Out with it! 
 

    FRANK (TURNING  WILLIAMS HEAD TOWARD HIM 
SHARPLY) 
Keep a civil tongue, Willie.  Be respectful. 
 

    WILLIAM 
He doesn’t like to be called Willie. 
 

    FRANK 
Oh, you and I are friends now, see?  You don’t mind it when 
I call you Willie; do you? 
 

    WILLIAM 
No. 
 

    FRANK 
See?  I think we’re starting to understand each other 
finally.  Go ahead, ma’am.  Say your piece. 
 

    WILLIAM 
Yes, ma’am...why don’t you say your piece? 
 


